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Dear Ambassador Ordway,

On April 13 my trial was yet again sent back to the investigation 
in what looks like a premeditated plan to drag out the proceedings.

The judge mentioned various reasons for this delay, all of which 
are tied to procedural errors on the part of the 
prosecution/investigators. Basicaly, she allows me to continue 
being held in prison at best because she wants to give extra time 
to the prosecution to enhance its case (as if 3 years has been too 
little), at worst I am afraid to even think about.

Here are some of the reasons which were listed for psotponing the 
case, the decision to laugh, cry or both is left to your 
discretion.

1. Throughout the case material there are references to a specific 
supplier. This supplier's CEO was deposed numerous times during the 
course of the investigation. He consistently repeated that 
allthough he knew the generalities of the transaction, the 
particulars were known by one of his salespeople who was killed in 
a car accident two years ago.
The judge demands that this (long deceased) salesperson be deposed 
before the case can move on.

2. Lack of translation of certain documents: although I repeatedly 
stated that all documents had been translated and or explained to 
my satisfaction the judge insisted that this was another reason to 
push off the case. Of the 100 pages or so which she stated as not 
having been translated only half of them have not been done, the 
rest were fully translated and there is no explanation for her 
saying they were not.

3. Standard procedure requires a database inquiry as to whether I 
have been listed in any drug withdrawl therapy and or parole 
program in Kazakhstan over the past 12 months. Although the inquiry 
was made and the investigator states that I was not listed, the 
original confirmation documents were left out of the case file. 
This is another reason for postponing trial. 
Being that I had not stepped foot in Kazakhstan for two years prior 
to my arrest and have been held in custody for 1.5 years it is 
quite obvious that I would not be listed in any of those databases 
within the last 12 months. This is another blatant effort to twist 
the judicial system. 

4. Motions brought to strike the parts of the case which, in open 
contradiction to Kazakhstani law and the Minsk/Kishinev convention 
involve issues that had nothing to do with what was listed in my 
extradition request were denied with absolutely no explanation. 

Mr. Ambassador I believe that together with my previous letters to you there is now incontrovertible evidence that my case is being dealt with in a non objective manner with all three law enforcement branches (police, prosecutor, judge) working in collusion to deny me the justice guaranteed under the Kazakhstani constitution, criminal and civil law.

I beg you to take this seriously and insist that the Kazakhs play  by the rules which they themselves have written.

Thank you,

M seidenfeld




